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HTA reports in Spain: 

Proton therapy 

• Three HTA reports have been published in Spain:  
2009, 2014 and 2018 (an update of the previous one)

• All reports were requested by the Ministry of Health 
and Health Services of Autonomous regions

• Spanish Network of HTA agencies: report was carried 
out by AQUAS (Catalonian HTA agency)

• Objective: review of the international literature 
about evidence and analysis of the facilities planned 
or working in Europe (this only in the 2014 report)



HTA reports in Spain. 

methodology (2014 report)

• Systematic review of the evidence between January 
2008 and December 2012 ( 2014 report)

• Reviews: 40% of the papers were reviews of all 
cancers but also reviews focused on lung (NSCL), 
skull base, prostate and head and neck  



HTA reports in Spain: 
number of studies and patients included



HTA reports in Spain: 

results

• Low quality of the evidence: most of the studies 
reviewed were retrospective case series.

• No RCT comparing directly proton and photon 
therapies

• Comparative studies were found with historical 
cohorts (3) and 4 trials assessing dose scalation



HTA reports in Spain: 

potential number of patients



HTA reports in Spain: 

concluding comments



HTA reports in Spain: 

2018 update

• Analysis restricted to systematic reviews from 
January 2012 to December 2016.



HTA reports in Spain: 

2018 update

• Proton therapy showed unequal results depending 
on the tumour site and the criteria used for 
evaluation

• Only global benefit for the treatment of 
medulloblastoma in any age group

• Benefits observed in some features of other 
paediatric cancers, uveal melanomas  (efficacy, 
effectiveness and safety) and in skull base tumours 
(efficacy and effectiveness).

• More rigorous studies required. 



HTA reports in Spain: 

final comments



HTA reports in Spain: 

potential applications

• The perspective of the Spanish Society of Radiation 
Oncologists has been always clearly favourable with 
no clear estimates of number of potential patients 
that could be candidates

• Decentralized Spanish health care system is an 
organizational feature to take into account

• Number of patients candidates is a key issue to 
assess any project from a public health care 
perspective


